
 

Memorandum 
TO:  Mayor Wythe and Homer City Council   

FROM:  Katie Koester, City Manager 

DATE:  September 21, 2016 

SUBJECT: City Manager’s Report – September 26, 2016  

International City Manager Association Conference 
I will not be at the September 26 meeting as I am attending the International City Manager 
Association Conference in Kansas City. I am excited for the opportunity to learn from the 
many work sessions, key note speakers and colleagues. I am thankful to the Council for the 
support of my professional development and time to reflect on and build my skills as a 
manager.  I would also like to thank City Clerk Johnson for filling in as Acting City Manager in 
my absence.  
 
Trail Maintenance 
Council will be reviewing a number of trail projects before you at this meeting. I wanted to 
take the CIP review as an opportunity to highlight the maintenance costs of trails. Public 
Works Director Meyer put together the following chart to try and quantify what it would cost 
to adequately maintain our trail infrastructure. This is a difficult concept to quantify and not 
an exact science. The reality is we spend far less on maintaining trails which is reflected in the 
state of the trails. The numbers Public Works Director Meyer came up with reflect an ideal 
level of maintenance. 
 
                                Annual Operation/                 Annual                 Total Annual  
                                Maintenance Cost             Depreciation               Cost 
 
Gravel Trail                 $6/foot                            $1.50/foot             $7.50/foot 

Paved Trail                  $5/foot                            $4.50/foot             $9.50/foot                       

Gravel Trail Maintenance - includes grading, sign replacement, trash pickup, snow plowing, 
sanding, grass cutting. 

Paved Trail Maintenance - includes crack sealing, sign replacement, trash pickup, snow 
plowing, sanding, grass cutting, repaving every 20 years. 

All this assumes that equipment and personnel are already available to complete additional 
maintenance work. 
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Communications Tower Lease on Spit 
In the last month the City has received letters of interest from four different companies 
interested in constructing a communications tower on the Spit. According to the City of 
Homer Lease Policy, a letter of interest can trigger a resolution to issue a Request for 
Proposals. The Lease Policy allows the City Manager to enter into negotiations with the next 
highest bidder when negotiations fail. However, given the level of interest and the 
importance of this piece of infrastructure, I believe it is in the best interest of the City to not 
exercise this option and instead re-issue a RFP. This will allow all parties to compete and 
clearly understand the requirements of the City.  
 
I plan on introducing an ordinance at the October 10th meeting to issue a RFP for a 
Communications Tower on the Spit. In this ordinance, I will also be requesting a budget to 
hire the firm City Scape to assist in the advertising, RFP, and negotiating process. City Scape 
is a consultant company that specializes in assisting municipalities with tower management. 
Currently they work for the City of Juneau and Matsu Borough. Because the City has done a 
lot of work in drafting the RFP and a lease, we are starting ahead of the game. It will also 
allow us to include a draft lease agreement with the RFP so the needs of the City are very 
clear. Using a third party professional consultant will not only leave a complicated and time 
consuming topic to the experts, it will also provide a third party to review the proposals and 
eliminate any perceived bias. I will include a proposal from City Scape with the ordinance, but 
expect it to be below $15,000.  
 
Northern Edge 
At the request of many coastal communities and residents, Senator Murkowski’s office sent 
the attached letter to the Secretary of the Navy requesting greater communication between 
the U.S. Navy and communities affected by the Northern Edge war games. Attached to her 
letter is Resolution 16-081(A) from the Homer City Council as an example of community 
concerns.   
 
Update from Public Works Director Meyer on Fire Hall 
The Homer Fire Hall Improvements are proceeding, although at a little slower pace than 
originally anticipated. The floor slab in Bays 2-3 have been removed and replaced, correcting 
the drainage problem. Equipment is on-site to complete the site civil work (drainage, paving), 
but is waiting for final scope of work to be determined regarding necessary foundation work 
associated with the second floor building expansion. More foundation work is required to 
support the expansion than was originally anticipated. The budget established by the Council 
will allow for this additional work to be completed without adjustment. Weather permitting, 
the team believes that the expansion will be shelled-in before winter and interior work 
completed this winter as originally scheduled. 
 
Adding electric heat to the expanded building would require upgrades to the electrical 
service. To eliminate this cost, Public Works has directed the team to extend natural gas to 
the Fire Hall and convert the electric unit heaters to natural gas; freeing up electrical service 
capacity for heating the proposed expansion. This work can be completed within the original 
budget. 
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Although not a part of the original scope of work, this would be the time to convert the entire 
building to natural gas and install energy efficient lighting. I will be proposing at the next 
meeting (with the introduction of an ordinance) to use the Revolving Energy Conservation 
Fund to provide the additional funds necessary to convert the entire building to natural gas 
and install efficient lighting and reduce energy consumption at the Fire Hall. This fund was 
created in 2010, has $138,000 in the fund, and has been used to complete similar energy 
conservation improvements at City facilities (including City Hall, Public Works, Harbor 
facilities, Sewer Treatment Plant, Airport and Police Station). 

A cost/benefit analysis will be provided to document the reasonable payback period for the 
improvements. 

 
ENC: 
Letter to Secretary of the Navy Mabus from Senator Murkowski 
Flyer from DNR on public meeting for Kachemak Bay Critical Habitat Area updates 

















KACHEMAK BAY & FOX RIVER FLATS 
CRITICAL HABITAT AREAS 

 

MANAGEMENT PLAN - REVISION 
PUBLIC SCOPING 

The Alaska Department of Fish and Game, Divisions of Habitat and Wildlife Conservation, invite the public 
to participate in scoping to share information and concerns about the Kachemak Bay and Fox River Flats 
Critical Habitat Areas (CHAs). This is the  first step in ADF&G’s efforts to revise the CHAs’ management 
plan , which was adopted in 1993. 
http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=habitatoversight.kbfr_planrevision 

 

We would like to know how you use the area and its resources, and are interested in your ideas on how to 
manage activities and public uses in the CHAs. 

PUBLIC SCOPING MEETINGS WILL BE HELD AT 6:00 PM AT THE FOLLOWING LOCATIONS: 
September 26: Islands and Oceans Visitor Center, Homer 
September 27: Seldovia Public Library, Seldovia 
October 3: Willian Jack Hernandez Hatchery Conference Room, Anchorage 

 
For more information, or if you cannot attend the meeting and would like to submit 
comments, please contact ADF&G at: 
Phone: (907) 267-2342 
Or visit: 
http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=habitatoversight.kbfr_planrevision  

http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=habitatoversight.kbfr_planrevision
http://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=habitatoversight.kbfr_planrevision
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